

May 29, 2009

The Honorable Corey Stewart
Prince William Board of County Supervisors
One County Complex Court
Prince William, VA 22192

Dear Mr. Stewart:

On behalf of the Prince William Regional Chamber of Commerce, we want to thank and recognize your support for many of the significant changes that are occurring in the Development Services area of the Prince William County government. In particular, we believe the County achieved a positive milestone as it signed a Development Services Customer Bill of Rights today. This step – along with other changes made in recent years that include the creation of the Development Services Department and the construction of the Development Services Building – signals that the County welcomes the local jobs and quality services that new and expanding firms offer the citizens of our community.

The Region's Chamber also thanks you for listening to us as we have expressed the concerns we have heard from businesses that have included small retailers, restaurants, office tenants and major utility companies. We also have appreciated the opportunity to recommend industry experts to serve on the many County advisory committees and boards that have been created to improve building services policies and the building services process.

Prince William businesses contribute greatly to Prince William's economic strength and quality of life so we welcome continued improvements in development services that ensure continued economic growth. Congratulations and thank you for your efforts and those of the Prince William County staff leadership to ensure that the County is indeed open for business.

Sincerely,

Jim DiModica

Chairman of the Board

cc:

Craig Gerhart Susan Roltsch

Jan Anhadica

Jamie Slapinski

Laurie C. Wieder President